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Excellency, 

I have the honour to inform you that the International Atomic Energy Agency (IAEA) will hold the 

Operational Safety Review Team (OSART) Mission to Novovoronezh Nuclear Power Plant 

(NPP), Russian Federation (hereinafter referred to as "event") in Novovoronezh, Russian Federation, 

from 13 to 30 January 2025. 

The purpose of the event is to provide advice and assistance on how to achieve excellence in 

operational safety through the exchange of first-hand experience and knowledge between team 

members and the plant personnel.  

The event will be held in English. 

The Secretariat understands that Mr Junbo Bai (WANO Office, Unit 04, 21F, Building C, New Bund 

World Trade Center No 3, Lane 227 Dongyu Road, Pudong New District Shanghai, China; Email: 

junbo.bai@wano.org) and Mr Xianggui Zhang (Hediannan Rd. 9000, Sucheng, Lianyungang, Jiangsu, 

China; Email: zhangxg09@qq.com) could make a valuable contribution to the event as experts and 

would thus appreciate your Government’s consideration to accept their designation by the IAEA. 

The IAEA will provide the experts with travel and living expenses, including incidentals, connected 

with the event in accordance with the IAEA’s procedures for non-staff travel. 

It should be noted that compensation is not payable by the IAEA for any damage to or loss of personal 

property. The IAEA also does not provide health insurance coverage for participants in IAEA events. 

Arrangements for private insurance coverage on an individual basis should therefore be made. The 

IAEA will, however, provide insurance coverage for accidents and illnesses that clearly result from any 

work performed for the IAEA. 

I would appreciate receiving your Government’s response not later than 19 December 2024. 

Accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

   Anna Hajduk Bradford 
   Director 
   Division of Nuclear Installation Safety 
   Department of Nuclear Safety and Security 
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